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ARTICLE #7019 2280 0000 6567 4067 

April 30, 2024 

CVS Pharmacy #2045 
2911 East Joppa Road 
Parkville, Maryland 21234 
Attn: Kossivi Eble, R.Ph., Pharmacy Manager 

Re: Permit No. P05246 
Case No. 24-211 

Maryland Board of Pharmacy 
Kristopher Rusinko, PharmD, Board President 
Deena Speights-Napata, M.A., Executive Director 
4201 Patterson Avenue 
Baltimore, MD 21215-2299 

Notice of Deficiencies, Recommended Civil Monetary Penalty, and 
Opportunity for Hearing 

Dear Pharmacy Manager: 

The Maryland Board of Pharmacy (the "Board
n

) conducted an annual inspection of CVS 
Pharmacy #2045 (the "Pharmacy") on November 15, 2023, for compliance with statutes and 
regulations governing the operation of a pharmacy. The Board's inspection report indicated that 
the Pharmacy was not compliant with laws relating to storage of medications. Specifically, the 
Board's inspector performed a spot check and noted approximately 25 expired medications in the 
Pharmacy's inventory. The Board's records also reveal that the Board's prior inspection in May 
2023 also noted expired medication in the Pharmacy's inventory. 

I. FINDINGS AND CONCLUSION

The Board finds that the Pharmacy had approximately 25 expired medications in its 
inventory during its November 15, 2023, inspection. The Pharmacy had a similar observation of 
expired medications in its inventory on a prior inspection in May 2023. 

Based upon the deficiencies noted at your Pharmacy, the Board finds that the Pharmacy 
is in violation of the Maryland Pharmacy Act and the regulations adopted thereunder. Specifically, 
the Board finds the Pharmacy in violation of Health 0cc. Art. §§ 12-403(c)(1) and (12) and 
COMAR 10.34.12. 
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